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Location: 
Administration of Justice Conference Room

Department of Public Safety



3600 Workman Mill Road, Whittier CA 90601


Attendees:

Don Mason, Associate Dean of Public Safety

Dr. Ygnacio Flores, Dean of Public Safety

Walt Allen, Police Academy Director
                                           Milt Hernandez, Police Academy Coordinator 

Mike Langston, Chief of Police City of Signal Hill

Edward Medrano, Chief of Police City of Gardena

Jeff Piper, Chief of Police City of Whittier
Anthony Miranda, Chief of Police City of Irwindale

Lorraine Duran (Recorder)

1. Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 2:00pm.
2. Welcome
Associate Dean, Don Mason welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending and their continued support. He assured the Chiefs of the return of Rio Hondo Police Academy traditions.  He encouraged them to come in to visit and see how we are operating. 

3. Rio Hondo Police Academy Class No. 200 Update
Walt Allen gave the update on status for the Police Academy.  The current class stands at 20, and these are after the ones that have resigned, failed, or have exited due to an injury.  He gave a PowerPoint presentation which covered: 
· Basic Course Intensive Module Information:  duration of 27 weeks, 1015.5 hours of those hours, 664 are POST mandated hours.
· Chief Medrano asked how they could assist in communicating with POST to increase the cap for the academy.

· Marketing for the Academy was addressed – Resources to promote the Academy

· Chiefs agreed to assist with social media to encourage attendance to Rio Hondo Police Academy.
· Chiefs asked about scheduling more than 1 class per year and the possibility of overlapping classes.

· Several agencies are still hiring and continuing to come in for recruiting.  The Chiefs recommended presenting the list to POST to assist in raising the cap for each class.

· Status of Recruitment and a list of agencies who visited.
To date 18 agencies have visited for recruiting purposes.
· Update on Career Technical Enhancement Fund Grant request totaling $38,000 and the list of training equipment being requested.
Don Mason said that we should get most of the items being requested.

· Graduation for Class 200 – Director Allen would like to see Chiefs play a major role in ceremony – possibly giving Top Cadet Award.
· Preparation for the March 2015 Academy Class 201.
Academy will begin on March 24, 2014 and will graduate on October 15, 2015.  
· Two Pellet B and Physical Agility exams have been set up for November 23, 2014 and January 24, 2015.  Only one date has been publicized to obtain maximum participation.
· Training that the chiefs would like to see incorporated into the program.
1. Mental Health 
2. Resources and services available
· The Police Academy will be starting up the Pre-Academy Fitness class -February 2 through February 20, 2015

· AOT Training – Coodinator Geoge Kimber will send a list of current AOT 
traning available to training managers.
      4.    Academy Instructor Status
  Don Mason gave an update on the Academy instructors and stated that they will  

  continue to hire instructors. 
· Instructors must have AICC training.

· All applications are being reviewed by 2 staff members and 1 manager.

· Some candidates may be better suited for AJ Instructors positions versus a Police Academy position.

 5.  Recruit Training Officer Status
      Director Allen explained RTO status and the problems with staffing due to full  

      time jobs.

      He explained that we need 2 RTO’s per day and that we will be hiring 5 more

      RTO’s.

6.  POST Update
     Director Allen explained that POST is happy with the Academy and how they   

     have already had 3 visits here.  They are due for another visit next week.

7.  Rio Hondo Department of Public Safety Update
     Dean Flores gave an update on the department including the passing of the new    

     Bill that will allow students to earn a Bachelor’s Degree through community  

     colleges.  He explained that it must be a degree not offered through a traditional    

     university.  The degree here at Rio Hondo will focus on Homeland Security.

     He stated that the most degrees of completion here at Rio Hondo are through the    

     Nursing, AJ and Business departments.
8.  Round Table   
Chief Medrano re-addressed issue of POST increasing class size.  Director Allen stated that he would first speak with POST before requesting Chiefs’ intervention.
     9.  Adjourn
     Meeting was adjourned at 3:05pm
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